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Question: I want to help the environment. How can I get involved locally?

Answer: This is a question we love to hear, because there are many opportunities to get involved locally. In fact, we have been working at the Millburn Environmental Commission to help better answer that question. Depending on your interest, we have something for you.

For example, on May 2 and 3 2009 we will be holding our fourth-annual Rahway River Clean-up. Last year, over 270 citizens participated in the event. Often unintentionally, litter is created by a strong breeze snatching a plastic bag from an unsuspecting hand or by a thirsty bystander who accidentally leaves their water bottle behind. When it rains, the bag and the bottle are often deposited in the river. We encourage everyone’s participation in helping to clear our trash from the river.

In addition, we are currently seeking volunteers to assist with Idle Free Millburn, our no vehicle idling campaign to reduce greenhouse gas emissions and car idling especially at schools. You may have noticed our signs that were placed around our public schools as reminders for parents to turn off vehicles while waiting for children, or received bookmarks presenting the problems with idling. Remember, just 10 seconds of idling uses more fuel than restarting your engine.

Among other efforts, the Environmental Commission has recently teamed up with the school’s Parent Teacher Organizations to work on many of our environmental initiatives that involve our schools. This group will be concentrating on reducing waste and increasing recycling rates at the Millburn Public Schools. If you are interested in helping out at your school, please ask your PTO’s environmental representative about opportunities to green your school.
Last year, the Commission embarked on a strategic planning process that resulted in six subcommittees to better address the town’s environmental issues. The subcommittees are: Solid Waste, Water Quality, Air Quality, Open space and Tree management, Development, and Communications. If you have would like to volunteer for these committees, please email millburnec@yahoo.com indicating your interests, or come to our meetings at Millburn Town Hall on the first Monday of each month at 7:30. You can also join our Friends of the Millburn Environmental Commission group at http://groups.yahoo.com/group/millburnenvironmental/ or visit our page under Township Links on the on the Item of Millburn and Short Hills’ Web site http://www.theitemonline.com/.
Finally, please keep the environment in mind if you are planning a community service project for your school or house of worship. We have speakers who would appreciate the opportunity to speak to your group about water quality, global warming, recycling, idling, environmental health, and other environmental issues. Remember the Native American Proverb: We do not inherit the earth from our ancestors, we borrow it from our children. Let’s do what we can to make Millburn better!

Jennifer Duckworth is the Chairperson of the Millburn Environmental Commission and an environmental engineer. When she is not crusading for the environment, Jennifer enjoys raising her two young daughters and teaching them to be good stewards of the earth.






